
 

 

TOWN OF TROY 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES 

 

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, April 17, 2017 at 6:30 

p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office. 

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor 

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Lee Forbes, Amanda Taylor, Rene Daigle, 

Dianne McQuarrie 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED. 

 

1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm. 

2. Steve reported the new well is operating smoothly.  

Lee will finish grading around the well once mud season is finished.   

Steve spoke of the leak that occurred in front of Pion’s house.  Paving needs to be 

replaced at Tony Brault’s and the lawn repaired at Pions.  Steve is going to get 

estimates from two people to get the work done.   

Consumer Confident Reports were mailed out with the last water bills.  

3. Lee has the new tires on the grader.   

Radios for his new truck are coming tomorrow.   

The truck will be lettered next week.   

Lee spoke to the board about adding service to Bobby’s truck like his new truck 

has, which would monitor the truck for problems.  He is going to look into the 

price. 

Terri is going to check with Mark to schedule a time to meet on Bonneau Road.  

Amanda Taylor inquired on what was going to be done on the road.  Lee showed 

the board an estimate from Pike to reclaim Bonneau Road and pave Mill Street, 

Meadowlane Circle and a portion of River Road.  Robert is going to contact Troy 

at Vermont Electric Coop. to see about having some poles moved on Bonneau 

Road so the road can be widened.  

Gary told Lee East Hill needs potholes patched.  Lee said cold patch is available 

from the state.  He will do it once mud season is done. 

Lee received a quote from a company in Lyndonville for crusher run.  The price 

will be $3.75 yd. which is $1.00 less/yd. than last year.    Lee is going to contact 

him to get the product from him this year.   



 

 

Lee inquired about getting a computer and printer for the town garage.  Terri is 

going to call Dennis Beloin to get a laptop and printer.  

Rene Daigle asked about spring sweeping in Troy village.  He is employed by Nate 

Deslandes and Nate has swept the streets in the past.   

Rene also asked the board about the $750.00 that is appropriated for youth 

recreation.  He asked for it to be used for work on the infield, with the balance to 

go toward the purchase of fencing in the outfield.  The board agreed to use it for 

the ballfield.   

4. Orleans County Sheriff’s Dept. was not available to attend the meeting; however, 

they left the contract to be signed by the board.  The board signed the contract.   

5. The Board went into executive session at 7:38 P.M. for a personnel issue/ 

6. The Board exited executive session at 7:48 P.M. No action taken. 

7. Minutes of the March 20, 2017 meeting were approved by Gary. 

8. Eight excess weight permits were signed by Robert. 

9. All orders were signed. 

10. Gary made a motion to enter negotiations with Spencer Family Trust.  Motion 

carried.   

11. Robert made a motion to sign the estimate from Pike Industries, Inc. in the 

amount of $44,037.50, which would include Bonneau Road reclaim, paving Mill 

Street and paving Meadow Lane Circle.   

12. The meeting adjourned at 8:23 pm. 


